Charlotte Historic District Commission
Application for a Certificate of Appropriateness

April 13, 2011

ADDRESS OF PROPERTY 1715 Euclid Avenue, Dilworth Local Historic District HDC 2011-022
SUMMARY OF REQUEST Demolition of Existing Structure

OWNER Mikael Dascenzo

APPLICANT Mikael Dascenzo

Details of Proposed Request

This application is seeking approval for the demolition of this structure.

This property is currently for sale, and the applicant wishes to have the ability to demolish the structure
should a buyer so wish,

There are at present no plans for redevelopment of the site.

Current Status and Context of Property

Originally constructed as a single family house, this building has over its history been altered several times. It
has been subdivided into apartments, with additional entrances and kitchens added over the years. It appears
to have originally had a symmetrical gambrel roof, but additions have eliminated this symmetry.

This house was built c. 1905, and is listed as a contributing property within the Dilworth National Register
Historic District.

Relevant HDC Design Guidelines

e Demolition

Relevant Secretary of Interior’s Standards for Historic Rehabilitation

(As cited in the Charlotte Zoning Ordinance Section 10.210)

(i) New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic materials that
characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the old and shall be compatible with
the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to protect the historic integrity of the property and its
environment.
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(4) New additions and adjacent or new construction shall be undertaken in such a manner that if removed
in the future, the essential form and integrity of the historic property and its environment would be
unimpaired.

Outstanding Issues

This house has been on the market for sale for over two years, according to the applicant. At least two offers
to purchase have been withdrawn after the prospective buyers determined the renovation costs to be
prohibitive. Letters from a realtor and two prospective purchasers are attached.

The applicant is requesting that the Commission not impose any demolition delay on this request.

The applicant has no immediate plans to demolish the building, but wants the option on the table should a
buyer come forward that is interested in the lot and not the building.

As with all demolitions, the Commission must make a determination regarding the status of the building as a
contributing structure to the character of the Dilworth Local Historic District.

Should the Commission find that this building is a contributing structure to the character of the Dilworth Local
Historic District, the Commission then has the authority to impose a delay in the issuance of a demolition
approval for a period not to exceed 365 days.
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